NYLC January Board Meeting Minutes – 1/07/2015
[bookmark: _GoBack]Members in attendance: Lynn Sanders, Kyle McGill, Steve Hammell, Gretchen Strouse, Jennifer Gruber, Scott Siegle, J.C. Coble, Sean Hannon, Angie Weber, Sean Lightner
Call to Order
Reports: 
Secretary - Approval of Old Minutes – old minutes were motioned by Gretchen Strouse and seconded by Sean Hannon, approved by a majority
Treasurer’s Report & Approval of Treasurer’s Report – motion to approve treasurer’s report by Kyle and seconded by Angie
*Biggest expenses upcoming are for the Indoor facility and referee fee’s.  
*Our account is in good standing.  The best it has been in years.  
President – 
*Steve will go through the process of coaches background checks to see if everything is ready to go and then will send out an email for all other coaches to follow suit. 
*Lumberjack tournament was moved to a different date.  (May 9th, 2015)
*Polar Vortex will be May 2nd, 2015.  
*Decide which dates we will need to black out/change in order to make up the change in schedules with Lumberjack Tournament.
*Decide whether we send our A team or B team to Lumberjack.  Do we find an alternate tournament for the B team to do instead. 
Polar Vortex – $175 per team for the tournament.
*Referee’s are set up and ready to go.  ($50 a game/$25 per team)
*Get some vendor’s to be at the tournament.
*Sell t-shirts
*Concessions
*Medals for winners
*$600 for Port-a-potty’s (bank of 6)
*Get the word out now for teams to attend the tournament.
*Each team is guaranteed 3 games, then a championship and concellation game.  
*Jennifer will contact Alex about getting a graphic made for the Tournament T-shirts.
*Will need some signs for the tournament as well.  (label fields etc.)

Helmet recall – send an email out to all club members making them aware of the recall. 
Promotion – The WebNet – purchase 2 nets at $67.00 Motion to approve by Gretchen and seconded by J.C.
Vice President – 
*Indoor practice schedule was modified.  Consolidating 2 girls practices since the 2-6th grade girls have such a small number.  
*4 Practice times, combine girls and add 15 minutes to each schedule or eliminate the 9:00 – 10:00 time slot.  
*Time slots – 1 ¼ hours per time slot per team.  5:00 – 6:15, 6:15 – 7:30, 7:30 – 8:45, 8:45 – 10:00
*Outdoor practice schedules need to be made up.  (coach’s meeting)
Fundraising –
*Candy Sale - $4100 profit for 25 cases  - table for another year.
*Schedule and Cards asking for monetary donations (similar to Race for Education)
*Spirit Wear - $120 profit for first pre-season fundraiser – February 13th for next Spirit Wear sale.
*Polar Vortex – Basket Ticket Sales
Registrar – ONLINE REGISTRATIONS:
BOYS:		GIRLS:
U9:  13		2-4: 3
U11: 10	5-6: 5
U13: 28	7-8: 16
U15: 21


*Going to YCLA for approval for an autistic child to play at a lower age group.
Director of Boy’s Lacrosse – 
*Scott needs to write up a parent and player code of conduct to be signed.
*Philosophy of our club and how we are going to play our kids.
*Equitable playing time vs. percentages in the amount of time kids play?  How do we want to approach this as a club?  Should we move kids up if our numbers are high and the ability is there.  Philosophy break it down by age group?
*Level One Clinic on the 21st  January for anyone who needs to finish their certification.  Level Two Clinic is on February 22nd.  
Director of Girl’s Lacrosse – 
*Girls will practice at Range End Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday for 5/6 and 7/8.
*May 3rd and 10th would be Black Out dates for girls.  Don’t schedule any boys games at Chestnut those dates.
*If our 7/8 girls do the Polar Vortex we will not do the Lumberjack.
Field & Maintenance – 
Sending in the application to Carroll Township this week for Chestnut Park fields.  Jason will contact Range End, Williams Grove, and South Mountain to get our practice fields reserved.
Fields Options for 2015:
Range End – 1 field for all girls
Williams Grove Field – 1 field for boys
Chestnut Ridge – Upper field – 1 night for girls 2-4 grade BE Sticks team (Probably Monday nights) and other nights for boys.
South Mountain Fields – 2 fields for 2 boys teams
Safety & Equipment –
*J.C. met with the landscaper to fix the fields at the same price as the estimate was given.  The township will help us with the topsoil and possibly the cost of the field work as well.  
*Equipment is confirmed with US Lacrosse.  
*Number of First Aid kits for teams  - 6 kits at $49.00 will be purchased.
Member-At-Large – No report
New Business – 
*Evaluations for players on U13 for A and B teams.
Adjournment – motioned by Angie seconded by Kyle. 
Next meeting is on February 11th  7:30pm at Al’s pizza. 
